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BRIXWORTH’S NEW POLICE STATION

Those of us who have lived in the village some
years may remember the Police Office we once
had in Stannards Way opposite the Village Hall.
This closed many years ago and it would be fair
to say that most villagers thought we would
never have an opportunity to have a police office
in the village ever again. Even the Spring Hill
Farm police office  has closed and we are at
present served by police based in Moulton Park.
Your Parish Council has been most concerned

about this, especially as the recent Parish Plan
questionnaire showed us that your greatest
concern was antisocial behaviour and wanting a
greater police presence in the village.  Initially
there seemed no way to secure this as sufficient
police funds are not available.
Your Parish Council has formed a partnership

with local police officer Sgt Grady, and with the
additional help of Chief Inspector Tresias, police
funding has now been made available Although
substantial, it is not quite enough to ensure a
police base in the village To win the police
presence you said you wanted in the village, the
Parish Council has made a one-off financial
contribution and we have secured a new Police
Office for Brixworth.  In principle it can be
argued that the police should pay for their own

facilities, but unless we showed some flexibility
we would simply not be able to get the extra
police presence you asked for.  We will review
the situation again in twelve months time.
As the police based here will be out and about

and not staying indoors, they have agreed to set
up a number of surgeries in the village
throughout the year so residents more easily get
to know their local officers and have an
opportunity to express any worries or concerns.
A further benefit is that police will be
continuously travelling to and from their office
leading to a greater police presence on the streets
of Brixworth and we hope, a quicker response
time.
And by now, some of you will be saying

“What’s it costing me?”  It will be just about 50p
per person for the whole year! It’s my opinion
that if this delivers the benefits we seek, our
support of the police in this way will be an
outstanding bargain for the village and we must
thank Sgt Grady in particular for his hard work
and persistence in helping to make this
partnership possible.
Ian Barratt
Chairman, Brixworth Parish Council

Letter from the Chairman of Brixworth P.C.

Sergeant Mike Grady has written a letter to the people of Brixworth,
to be found on page 4, in which he reports on the progress of crimes

contained in previous issues of the Bulletin.

L to R: Sgt. Mike Grady, PCSO Jemma
Simkins and PCSO Glyn Lewis
During the Parish Council meeting held on the
19th December 2006, Chief Inspector Tresias,
responsible for delivering Safer Police
Community Teams throughout the County,
reported that the local community team had to
move from Spring Hills twelve months ago, due
to high rental charges and are temporally based
at Moulton Park Industrial estate, which is
unsatisfactory considering the area that has to be
covered. The team would like to return to the
area, in particular to Brixworth. Sgt. Grady had
found a suitable location at Catherine House, Old
Harborough Road, Brixworth and although the
Police and D.D.C. would fund £12,000 towards
start-up costs, equipment etc. they hoped the
Parish Council would contribute £3,000 per year
towards the rental costs. The benefits to the
village would include improvement to the
visibility and presence of police officers, either
on foot or in a car, as anti social behaviour is a
concern to villagers. The office would not be
open to the public, but there would be a
dedicated line, with answer phone, for
parishioners to ring. 
The Parish Council resolved to support the

local Safer Community team for the next
financial year by funding a £3,000 contribution
to the rental cost for this office. This amount
would need to be added to the budget and precept
for next year.
Sgt M Grady, two police officers, two PCSO’S

and the specials will be based there, when the
office is opened at the end of February 2007. The
office is approximately 600 square feet and
Catherine House overlooks the A508. 

Harvey Fox
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A SPRING SCENE IN BRIXWORTH
– Before the snow arrived!

AWHITE NATIVITY

AWHITE NATIVITY
Around 300 people came to see Brixworth
Christian Fellowship’s outdoor nativity on the
17th December. Once again there was the
traditional nativity scene with a host of angels, a
flock of shepherds and rather more than three
kings – plus a stubborn donkey that got so far
before refusing to move. But everyone agreed
that it all went very well, especially when it
began snowing in the final carol. The snow
machine was a late addition to the scene, being
paid for by a kind donation from a friend of the
church and it certainly added to the atmosphere.
A cameraman from Anglia Television was also
present to record the occasion, with the result
that Brixworth had a 20 second slot on Anglia
News the next day.
Thank you to everyone who helped or took

part on the day and made it such a success. We
are already looking forward to the next one,
Christmas 2007. Maybe it will snow for real
then.                                                  Ian Rees

Jane Neill
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A ‘Glam Rock’ night was held on the 8th
December 2006 at Brixworth Sports Pavilion to
celebrate several 50th birthdays. It proved to be
a highly entertaining evening with the majority
of people dressing up. Live music was provided
until 11.45 pm by a band known as ‘The
Platforms’.
Organisers would like to thank everybody for

making the night so successful. After all of the

expenses were paid we were able to give a
donation to Phil, Beth and Ellis which was
greatly appreciated. Phil has expressed his
sincere thanks to everyone concerned.
It has also been brought to our attention that

concerns have been raised regarding the noise
levels that night and we would like to express our
apologies for any inconvenience caused.

Steve and Jane Cochrane

GLAM ROCK 50th BIRTHDAY BASH
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Letter from Police Sergeant Mike Grady
Firstly, I would like to introduce myself and
your local policing team. 

I am Police Sergeant Mike Grady, I have
served as an officer for 19 years. 

The team consists of PC Paul Houghton
Draeger, PC Gary Wright, PCSO (Police
Community Support Officer) Jemma Simkins
and PCSO Glyn Lewis.

Paul and Jemma have responsibility for
Brixworth. Gary and Glyn have responsibility
for Draughton, Hanging Houghton and
Lamport. We have 42 parishes to cover in
total.

We have 2 Special Constables, Simon
Humphries and James Abel who dedicate their
free time to policing Brixworth and the area
most Friday nights.

We are your Community officers and will
deal with local offenders and tackle the longer
term issues. 24/7 cover is provided by Incident
Resolution officers based at Northampton and
Towcester – these are the staff who will attend
emergency calls and those requiring a more
immediate response. We are all supported by a
Criminal Investigation Unit and Prisoner
Investigation Unit – there are of course many
other specialist units who offer further
support.

We are currently based on the Moulton
Park Industrial estate which is unsatisfactory
considering the area we need to serve.
Through lengthy negotiation we have
managed to secure funding from the local
parish council and hope to move into
Brixworth by the end of February. We are very
pleased to have developed a good relationship
with the Parish Council and their agreement to
contribute to our office in Brixworth is much
appreciated – without your help it was very
unlikely that we could have made the move.
This move will shortly be followed by a
launch of Safer Community Team status,
which will see us “red circled” to the area and
the addition of another PCSO. Although the
new office won’t be a police station as such,
we will be more accessible and visible.

Before I came to the area there were 4
robberies in Brixworth (July, October,
November and December 05). I can report that
unfortunately the robbery at Troops, along
with second one at the COOP remain
undetected. The first robbery at the COOP
(July 5) has been detected although we still
await a court result due to continual
adjournments. Regarding the burglary at the
George Public House, the offender appeared
in the Crown Court in June 2006 and was dealt
with, for a number of offences and was
sentenced to prison for 4 years. (See reports in
previous issues of the Bulletin)

At the end of the school summer holidays
in 2006 there was a large barn fire off Froghall
– the cause of the fire was inconclusive and
many rumours were heard suggesting local
youths may have been responsible. There was
little evidence to support this; we did put the
offence to one youth in custody but it was
denied.

Another notable event during 2006 was
when about 30 car aerials were removed from
vehicles in the village, 2 youths were captured
on CCTV but the reproduction was so poor no
identification could be made and these
offences remain undetected.

In August youths entered the Community
Centre store and pulled out the village Xmas
decorations and destroyed them. One 18yr old
male is awaiting sentence at court in relation
to this.

In September, 3 young men attempted to
axe their way into the back of the COOP. An
adult male received a caution for the offence,
a 17yr old youth from the village was
convicted at court and received a 4 months
referral order, the 3rd male is currently on
conditional bail to court.

Overnight 6-7th October 2006 saw a spree
of criminal damage, theft and graffiti, in all
about 20 offences. Three youths (13, 15 and
17yrs) have been arrested and dealt with over
these crimes. The 2 younger boys were dealt
with by the reprimand clinic whilst the 17 yr
old appeared in court before Xmas, entered a
guilty plea and was convicted. He was
sentenced to a 9months referral order – despite
the referral order’s intention it does not allow
the offender to put right the damage caused.

During November there were a few
offences of criminal damage on Spratton Rd, a
local 17yr old female is on bail for these
offences – the same female already has a
12month supervision order and is being dealt
with for other offences of theft and damage. 

The law, human rights and the data
protection acts prevent the naming of youths
involved in criminality. I had hoped that those
responsible for the graffiti would voluntarily
assist in a clean up but it was left to a few good
natured community minded individuals who I
helped on Saturday 20th January 07 tidy up
the Spratton Rd area. Many thanks to Matt
Cox, Frank Wiig and Ryan Tester who all gave
up their precious time and spent a few hours
working very hard. I make it very clear that
Ryan was NOT involved in the offence and
willingly helped to tidy up his village.

I am conscious that the centre of the village
is made an uncomfortable area to visit due to
a small number of youths. In relation to this
we have issued 8 Acceptable Behaviour
Contracts to youngsters, some have complied,
unfortunately the remainder ignore their
contracts and we get little support from
parents. I appeal to parents of teenage children
to question what their children are doing when
out, when they come back smelling of alcohol
and on occasion to check up on them.
Brixworth is an alcohol free village, yet many
youths seem able to buy/acquire alcohol and
get drunk in the village – their behaviour of
course deteriorates as a result. {The 6-7th Oct
is a prime example}.

There is a group in Brixworth trying to
improve the village for everyone; the
Brixworth Action Group meets regularly but
needs a wider variety of members, so I appeal

to parents, youths, business representative and
councillors to get in touch. We need to work
together to make a difference.

Speeding in the village is frequently
complained of. The survey completed in
Froxhill Crescent, although showing some
extremes, did not prove a need for action from
the safety camera team or installation of
cameras (85% of vehicles were below the
enforcement threshold).  We will be carrying
out sporadic enforcement ourselves however.

It is ironic that a letter in the previous issue
of Brixworth Bulletin criticised the labelling
of the youth in Brixworth as YOBS and the
graffiti sprayed throughout the village (photo)
shows BRIX YOBS! The article in question
made light of cones being placed in the road –
since then a trampoline has been stolen,
placed in the road at the same location which
caused a traffic accident – another incident has
occurred where logs were placed, again in the
same location. 

A frustration to us in Brixworth is the lack
of involvement, interest and commitment to
the village from some of its own residents.
We, your parish council, neighbourhood
watch, the youth club etc will do what we can
but we need your support to improve the
village. 

In relation to effective policing, we need
your evidence – on several occasions we could
gain successful prosecution if witnesses
would come forward, many cite fear of
reprisals as a reason for not doing so. By and
large this is pretty rare and if it does occur we
can and will take action. Crimestoppers is
always an option where you may give
evidence anonymously.

My team is committed to improving the
quality of life in your villages and welcome
any suggestions, questions and assistance.

We do provide a regular report that is
displayed both in the Community Centre and
COOP, and once we are back in the village we
will renew a surgery where you may come
along to discuss policing issues.

Thanks
Police Sergeant Mike Grady
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THE PROMOTION OF HEALTHY LIFE STYLE,
PHYSICAL EDUCATION AND COMPETITIVE
SPORTAT BRIXWORTH PRIMARY SCHOOL

RED LION LANDLORD

In 2006 Garry Booker became landlord of the
Red Lion public house after working with his
relatives Gail and Nigel Toseland who were the
previous landlords. 
Garry was born in Brixworth and attended

local schools. The Booker family have lived in
the village for several generations. Garry loves
the social side of being a landlord and whilst he
knows many Brixworth people, he has made
many more new friends through his job. He
recently visited Switzerland to visit friends he
had made through the B&B at the Red Lion.
Garry offers both single and double bed rooms at
the B&B. The Red Lion offers great bar food and
also has Sky Prem Plus on the menu.  Sue Verallo

There has for some time been a wide spread
debate on the performance of  the nation’s
sports teams and physical education in
schools. At Brixworth Primary physical
education and sport is a very important part of
the curriculum. The school is fortunate in
having resources and facilities to enable pupils
to participate in a wide range of PE activities.

The school recognises the critical
importance of teaching healthy life style
through diet and regular exercise. PE lessons
are about pupils being engaged in physical
activity with enjoyment so that they will
choose to continue taking exercise in their
own time.

Brixworth Primary competes at football,
netball and athletics against other schools in
the area. Pupils, gifted and talented in sport,
are given the opportunity to develop
excellence through coaching sessions in
school or at other venues in the area cluster.
Coaching in football, netball and tennis have
been provided for pupils this academic year
with rugby coaching planned this term.

As an example of the school’s participation
in competitive sport, the school’s football
team took part with success in the South
Northants and Daventry junior football finals.
More recently Year 6 boys and girls competed
in the Primary Schools Indoor Athletics
Festival at Moulton and won the event against
local schools. 

Through dedication and commitment the
teachers offer a wide range of sports clubs and
activities for pupils both after school and at
lunchtimes. These opportunities to develop
sports skills and take part in physical exercise
as part of children’s recreation include
football, netball, gymnastics, athletics,
badminton, tae kwon-do and dance. By
providing swimming lessons the school seeks
to ensure that all pupils will able to swim at
least 25m by their final year.

Brixworth Primary promotes healthy life

styles for its pupils through enjoyable physical
activity and also seeks to provide
opportunities for pupils to develop their skills
and aptitude in sport through competition.

David Boucher
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Creaton in Bloom
Sunday, 3rd June 2007-01-30 Village

gardens open from 1.00p.m.
BBQ on Village Green from 12 noon

Teas & Stalls
In aid of St. Michael & All Angels,

Creaton
Supported by Highgate House 

BRIXWORTH
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH

In order to be a successful committee, the
Neighbourhood Watch needs the help of all
residents of Brixworth to report incidents, put
forward ideas or become members to cover
your own areas.
To help us progress, a post box will be

placed in the Brixworth Library which you
can use to place your suggestions, reports of
incidents, such as anti-social behaviour, litter,
speeding etc. These suggestions and reports
will then be collated and investigations will be
carried out on the best way forward to
improve the quality of life for all residents of
our community. 
Please make good use of the suggestion box

as it is vital for all of us to be part of the aim
to improve the standard of life for all our
residents.
Bob Noden Chair. Neighbourhood Watch

STAN AND MARGARET ELDRED

Stan and Margaret Eldred will be celebrating
their 70th wedding anniversary on the 17th April
this year. Congratulations and love from their
children, grandchildren and great grandchildren.

DDC DOG WARDEN
Following complaints by the Sports Clubs and
residents, the DDC Dog Warden is patrolling the
recreation grounds and playing fields in
Brixworth. Any dog owner not clearing up,
should their dog foul the land, could be issued
with a £50 fine on the spot. If anyone knows of
any offending dog owner or the time of day the
dog is usually exercised, then please contact the
Dog Warden at Daventry. Residents could be
prosecuted and fined up to £2,000. Dog owners
are reminded that they should exercise their dogs
around the perimeter of the fields, not on the
sports pitches.
This notice has been published at the request
of the Parish Council.

Brixworth History Society
www.brixworthhistory.org

Programme 2007

All meetings will be held in the Brixworth Village Hall at 7.45pm except those marked *.

Thursday 15 February WO2 Moody “Into the Danger Zone”             
His account of military operations in Iraq Nov 05 – May 06

Thursday 22 March Mick Hanzlik “Confessions of a Master
Locksmith”

Thursday 19 April Martin Marix Evans  “Naseby Battlefield”
Thursday 24 May Chris Blyth “The Eleanor Crosses”
Saturday 30 June* Day Trip to Salisbury
Thursday 19 July – Monday 23 July* Trip to France

Visit the Chateaux & Wines of the Loire Valley
Thursday 16 August Summer Saunter
Thursday 20 September Geoffrey Starmer “Technology of the

Country House”
Thursday 18 October Members’ Night
Thursday 15 November
AVisit by the Pitsford Home Guard Living History Unit
Thursday 13 December Christmas Party

Visitors are welcome at £3.00 per person at each meeting.
Contact: Heather Parr Tel. 01604 631183
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PLANNING STATUS REPORT ONE UP - ONE DOWN

At last the changing rooms have been assembled
on the Ashway playing fields. After planning
delays which rivaled a major airport extension,
the building was erected within a week.

The old pottery factory on the Holcot Road, near
the fire-station, was demolished at the beginning
of February to make way for 14 residential units.

RIGIFLEX
Peter Garley told the Bulletin that Rigiflex Ltd
would be moving to the old Ibex barns within
three weeks. The move has been very expensive,
but they have ensured that their workforce
remains in Brixworth. Some machines have been
moved into the new premises and the
connections for the utilities are being finalized.
The Bulletin plans to feature the company in the
next issue.
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I have to confess that my experience of   early
motherhood, some thirty five years ago now,
was not the unalloyed bliss that I had somehow
expected it to be. In many ways it was a  lonely,
frustrating and often mystifying business – so
much so that instead of enjoying every day as it
came, I was in a perpetual state of longing for
the next stage of development, the better to
communicate with and understand the needs of
my much loved but sometimes puzzling new
baby.   Consequently  as  a  new grandmother,
(both my daughters having produced within six
weeks of each other last summer), I was
anxious to explore  alternative ways for my
daughters and their newborns to find more
fulfilling methods of mother/baby interaction,
which is how, between us, we discovered the
joy of baby massage.

I’d heard about the phenomenon of baby
massage from a friend who had grown up in
India and about how mothers there, regarded
baby massage and baby yoga as an
unexceptional part of their daily routine.   So
when I heard about classes as close to home as
Brixworth, I was more than keen to ‘treat’ my
daughters to a session with ex-nurse, midwife
and health visitor and qualified baby massage
instructor, Heather Pool who runs weekly
classes at Brixworth Library/Community
Centre as well as at Wooton and Bugbrook.  

Witnessing the session of my daughters and
their little ones bound together in totally
relaxed loving communication can only be
described as magical and yet so very simple. It
brought me to the edge of tears. 

As Heather says baby massage and positive
touch have been practiced for centuries in
many different countries and cultures. Touch is
the newborn baby’s first language and as such
is their prime means of communication.
Massage enables parents to learn about and
respond to their baby’s body language –
allowing them to express their natural affection

and fulfilling their baby’s need for physical
contact. Heather says ‘When you massage your
baby you are able to focus on them completely,
observing and interpreting their reaction. It
gives parents the opportunity to strengthen
their relationship with their babies. Research
shows that babies who are touched lovingly cry
less often and have less illness. Regular
massage reduces the circulation of cortisol, a
stress hormone, promoting relaxation and it
also stimulates the release of the body’s natural
opiates – endorphins – which subdue pain and
promote a feeling of ‘wellbeing’. 

Baby massage is simple to learn in terms of
technique, requiring only basic equipment   yet
so powerful in what it conveys: Your love,
understanding and attention. As well as helping
newborns to bond and interact, massage
develops muscle tone, co-ordination,
suppleness and enhances the immune system,
helping to increase the resistance to illness.
Massage is particularly soothing during times
of stress for both parent and baby. 

Whilst of course, massage can be routinely
practiced at home at any time, (my daughters,
now convinced devotees, tell me they do it just
before bedtime – I’m happy to report that all
are enjoying exceptionally peaceful nights!)
one of the positive benefits for new parents is
that by joining a class, they get to meet other
others in exactly the same circumstances. 

If you would like to try a baby massage
class, then get in touch  with Heather Pool on
01604 881166. Heather runs 5-week courses at
Brixworth at regular intervals throughout the
year. The classes last one hour each and the
cost of each course is £25. As Heather says
‘The ultimate aim is to have fun in a small
friendly group whilst learning to massage your
baby. At the end of the course, you will have
the confidence to continue massaging your
baby in your own home’. 

Paddy Fox.

TIME FOR YOU AND YOUR BABY

Not even the recent snow daunts the progress
of the yew tree planted by the Bishop of
Brixworth in 2000. Just another 2000 years to
go before it reaches full maturity.

Minnie, aged 5 months



LIGHTING OF MILLENNIUM BEACON
In the March 2006 Bulletin, there is a letter
from me asking for feedback on how we could
make the lighting of the Beacon on New Year’s
Eve a more attractive venue for residents. I also
commented on the poor support that we
received even though the weather was mild and
dry. I did not receive one reply to this letter.

Last New Year’s Eve, December 31st 2006,
I lit the Beacon again and although the weather
at the beginning was mild and dry, the turnout
was again very disappointing at around 40
people of all ages. The gas used at the lighting
was paid for by the Parish Council and
refreshments (mulled wine, mince pies and
lollipops for the children) and the light-sticks
were all donated by a resident. The total takings
for the sale of refreshments plus donations
were only £24.50, all of which has been
donated to the First Brixworth and Scaldwell
Scout Group. This compares with £19.70,
£108.00 (Tsunami Appeal) and £23.00 in the
previous three years. As before, refreshments
left over (and there were a lot!) were given to
Boniface, Saxon House and the Scouts.

I have decided to no longer light the Beacon
on future New Year Eves for mainly two
reasons. Firstly we cannot count on good
weather at this time of the year and secondly, it
is clear and understandably so, that residents in
general have better things to do on New Year’s
Eve. This discontinuation does not mean that I
will discontinue the responsibility for lighting
the Beacon on important national and local
events as I have in the past, but it would be
good to have somebody else younger than me
in support with the possibility of taking on the
primary role later. Is there anybody, male or
female, interested in being involved in an
enjoyable community attraction?
Yours sincerely                   David Hymas

Churchyard Maintenance – sheep?
It has been the custom for many years to use
sheep for the control of grass growth in parts of
the Brixworth All Saints’ churchyard during the
spring and summer. This practice has the
advantage of not requiring mowing in areas
where the use of conventional mowers is
difficult because of mounds and gravestones.
On the other hand sheep are no longer available
in the locality; their droppings are distributed
randomly, often on pathways. Additionally the
ambition of most sheep is to escape. This they
do, not infrequently, via gates left open –
sometimes deliberately and also by their own
ingenuity in finding and then enlarging any
small gaps in the fencing.
Two or three kind and considerate volunteers

have, for a number of years, helped in the task
of mowing the grass where that is possible.
More recently one volunteer has done an
excellent job with a strimmer over a
considerable area where mowing is not
possible.
I would like to make an appeal for other

people in the village – of any age or gender, to

add their help with strimmers, perhaps up to six
persons would do the job, each cutting not too
large an area 3 or 4 times a year. If this could be
done regularly and consistently we would
always have tidy surroundings to our ancient
and much visited church without the aid of
sheep.
I would be most grateful if potential

volunteers could contact myself G.D.Grass on
01604 880712. Thank you

Dear Bulletin
Are there any other regular readers of our
excellent Bulletin who are regularly amused if
not slightly concerned at the growing rants of
Father Watkins?
Recently we have had criticisms of lack of
action on local parking and in December we
had concern about the ‘infiltration of atheists’
on local councils. I had to check it wasn’t the
Readers Letters from the Daily Mail!
Of course its good that Father Watkins feels
passionate about issues (I am not sure calling
people ‘pathetic’ and ‘shameful’ fitted very
well with wishes of a ‘peaceful and blessed
Christmas’ in his last letter to us) but I would
encourage him to perhaps get more involved
and be a part of the answer rather than just
talking about the problem.
We are all busy, we all have lots of
commitments and we should all of course be
allowed a moan every now and then. But come
on Father Watkins, let’s see some action too!
Ashley Riley 72 Northampton Road

So what’s the Parish Council doing about the
traffic in Northampton Road? Quite a lot, as it
turns out, with quite a lot of success. We know
from listening to you from the Village
Questionnaire that a priority for you is road
safety and a way to cross this often busy road.
After making representations to the

Sustainable Transport department of the
County Council, I am delighted to say we
have been successful in our bid for a pelican
crossing on Northampton Road and this will
be at no cost to the village.
What remains is a process of consultation to

ensure it is placed appropriately. With the
proposed new residential development on the
Rigiflex site and continuing encouragement
for parents and children to walk to school, this
decision is to be welcomed.
Your Parish Council is also concerned about

parking on the corner near the butchers. In no
way do we want to affect trade for the local
shops, but traffic movement onto
Northampton Road is often very badly
obscured by parked vehicles. We ask drivers
to please be considerate in their parking in this
area, especially across the dropped kerb. This
is often blocked by vehicles making life very
difficult for those with buggies and wheel
chair users. The police have agreed to make
contact with inconsiderate parkers in this area.
With your co-operation, I’m sure we can solve
this problem without needing to even consider
alternatives such as double yellow lines.
Although perhaps not so closely related to

road safety, your Parish Council reflects your
concern about the state of many of the verges
which are being used as unofficial car parks,
including parts of Northampton/Harborough
Road. As these are controlled by N.C.C. we
have arranged for an officer to visit the village
to see what can be done to preserve these
areas.   Ian Barratt Chairman Brixworth
Parish Counci
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Brixworth Information Service, 
Spratton Road, Brixworth NN6 9DS

Tel: (01604) 882355 or 889362
Old Mobiles littering up your home?
Concerned about the impact on the
environment when you throw them away?
By recycling your old mobile equipment at
Brixworth Information Service, you can
dispose of your mobiles in an
environmentally friendly way and help the
Warwickshire and Northamptonshire Air
Ambulance.  You can also recycle old
chargers or accessories in the same way.
Money raised from recycling your old
mobile phone will go direct to the
Warwickshire and Northamptonshire Air
Ambulance which is a voluntary
organisation which requires £1.4 million
every year to keep flying.



SNOWMAN & ‘WESTIE’
8th FEBRUARY -  KENNELTERRACE

10

Brixworth Youth Foundation-Media Club
The planned Brixworth Media Club took a giant step nearer to reality this week with the
support of Daventry District Council. The Council has agreed to fund the input of music
leaders through the Corby based charity Big About Music (BAM) and the purchase of
equipment to support the project.
The plan is for BAM to provide four disciplines:
1) Music technology, using computer software to create music
2) Karaoke
3) DJ skills
4) Rock school for existing young bands
The Foundation also seeks to set up a video section for anyone interested in making their own
documentaries, music videos or movies.
“We aim to offer a range of opportunities to the young people of Brixworth and surrounding
villages and to train them to use the equipment so they can cascade these skills out to others
in the future, not forgetting of course having fun at the same time.” Commented John
McFadyen, Chairman of Brixworth Youth Foundation. “Having the services of BAM will
certainly make things far more professional and structured” he continued.
The Foundation is now seeking volunteers with an interest in music or video and anyone
interested in becoming a member. Contact John on 01604 889135 or 07913 110934 for further
details.

BRIXWORTH JUNIORS FC
SECRETARY POSITION

A volunteer is sought to assist in the running
of our club which provides a worthwhile
service to the community. The person will
need to attend 1 meeting per month at the
Pavilion and a Northampton & District Youth
Alliance Managers/ Secretaries meeting
approx. 3 times a season between August and
May at a venue within the town, in the
company of the club chairperson. Other duties
will involve cascading any news, procedural
changes etc. to team managers/coaches as and
when they happen, which is probably once a
week. A PC is beneficial and full training &
assistance will be provided. Contact Dave
Coleman, Chairperson, Brixworth JFC on
01604 882219 for further details.

Brixworth Parish Council Grants
awarded on 23rd January 2007.

Brixworth Travel Club - Financial Support
to subsidise the hire costs for providing a
minibus service to and from Brixworth to
local villages and towns.
Grant sought: £600. Grant awarded: £600
Brixworth History Society – Financial
Support to assist in making former Uplands
building secure, whilst converting it into a
museum.
Grant sought: £13,800. Grant awarded £925.
Brixworth Junior Football – Financial
Support to Junior Football Club.
Grant sought: £250. Grant awarded £250
Brixworth Cricket Club – Financial Support
to assist in purchasing equipment for the
junior section, coaches training courses and
cost of repairs to the club’s sightscreens
Grant sought: £1,000. Grant awarded £925.
The Parish Council have altered the dates
for the next Special meetings to consider
grant applications. The next closing date
for grant applications is 31st March 2007.
Application forms are available from the
Clerk, Tel No: 881243 or e-mail
pc_brixworth @daventrydc.gov.uk
Next two special council meetings will be
held in April and November 2007.
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The development of the Clint Hill Farm site
should commence soon, the site has been
purchased by a builder from the Coventry area
and we expect that site clearance will get
under way in the near future.
The long standing problem of the car

parking for the Manor Walk residents will
hopefully be solved once the site has been
fully developed, DDC have agreed to adopt
the new roads once they are completed.
The Lamport traffic speeding problems

continue and the parish council are hoping to
get the police to use mobile cameras in the
village to catch offenders.
Work has commenced on the movement of

the Hanging Houghton electricity substation
at the entrance to the Croft, so we can expect
a power cut of about an hour in the next few
weeks.
Sue and David Bayes who have lived in

Hanging Houghton for over 20 years are
planning to move to France within the next
few months. I am sure that we all wish them
good luck in their new venture, or should that
be adventure, in France and bon voyage.

Mike Philpott

Brian Webster has been unable to submit his
regular column due to his wife’s illness. We
wish her a speedy recovery and hope to see
Brian’s column in the next issue of the
Bulletin.

The Christmas Fayre held in St Catherine’s
was a great success. Special thanks go to
Dorothy Smart and Ann Smeaton who were
the driving forces behind it all. They made
delicious Christmas cakes and puddings and
lots of other goodies all beautifully and
professionally presented. Thanks to everyone
else who had a stall or served the mulled wine
and mince pies or helped in any way to make
the event such a success. The Church looked
wonderful and the sum of almost £600 was
raised.
Thanks also to everyone who helped

decorate and light candles in Church for the
Carol Service.
The Garden Group enjoyed their annual

meal out at The Stag’s Head in Maidwell.
Good food, good company. Thanks to Dorothy
for organizing this.
The roads into the village in all directions

are a cause of great concern. In places they
have become really dangerous with potholes
concealed by standing water being potential
hazards, especially to cyclists. The Maidwell
and Draughton Parish Councils have been and
still are, contacting the authorities concerned
and residents of the two villages have been
urged to also report the problems. The phone

number to ring for the Street Doctor is 0845
6011113 or for Mr. Danny Brennan of the
Northants Highways dept, 01604 236740.
The phone number for Mr. Robinson of

Atkins Ltd, who carry out the repairs, is 01604
883400                                      Anne  Block.
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CALENDAR FOR LENTAND EASTERTIDE

MARCH
1st Thursday. St. DAVID. PATRON OF WALES
4th SECOND SUNDAY IN LENT. Services at 7.45a.m., 10,00a.m. and 6.00p.m.
11th THIRD SUNDAY IN LENT.Services at 10.00a.m. and 6.00p.m.
18th FOURTH SUNDAY IN LENT. Services at 7.45a.m.,10.00a.m. and 6.00p.m.

N.B. 11.00a.m. Short Service for MOTHERING SUNDAY (All ages welcome)
19th Monday. St. JOSEPH OF NAZARETH 12 noon HOLY EUCHARIST
25th FIFTH SUNDAY IN LENT (Clocks change) Services at 10.00a.m. and 6.00p.m.

N.B. 11.30a.m. PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING
26th Monday. ANNUNCIATION OF OUR LORD (LADY DAY) 12 noon HOLY EUCHARIST

APRIL
1st PALM SUNDAY Services at 7.45a.m., 10.00a.m. and 6.00p.m.
5th MAUNDY THURSDAY 7.30p.m. MASS OF THE LORD’S SUPPER & WATCH OF THE PASSION
6th GOOD FRIDAY 2.00p.m. CELEBRATION OF THE PASSION & DEATH OF OUR LORD
7th HOLY SATURDAY 7.30p.m. CELEBRATION OF THE EASTER VIGIL MASS
8th EASTER SUNDAY Services at 7.30a.m., 10.30p.m. and 6.00p.m.
15th SECOND SUNDAY OF EASTERTIDE Services at 10.00a.m. and 6.00p.m.
22nd THIRD SUNDAY OF EASTERTIDE Services at 10.00a.m. and 6.00p.m.
23rd Monday St. GEORGE, PATRON OF ENGLAND 12 noon HOLY EUCHARIST
29th FOURTH SUNDAY OF EASTERTIDE Services at 10.00a.m. and 6.00p.m.

MAY
1st Tuesday St. PHILIP & St. JAMES 9.30a.m. HOLY EUCHARIST
6th FIFTH SUNDAY OF EASTERTIDE Services at 7.45a.m., 10.00a.m. and 6.00p.m.
13th SIXTH SUNDAY OF EASTERTIDE Services at 10.00a.m. and 6.00p.m.
14th Monday St. MATTHIAS, APOSTLE
17th Thursday ASCENSION DAY Services at 10.00a.m. and 6.00p.m.
20th SEVENTH SUNDAY OF EASTERTIDE Services at 10.00a.m. and 6.00p.m.
27th FESTIVAL OF PENTECOST (WHITSUNDAY) Services at 7.45a.m., 10.00a.m. and 6.00p.m.
31st Thursday VISIT OF B.V. MARY TO ELIZABETH

JUNE
2-3 FESTIVALWEEKEND FRIENDS – FLOWERS – FETE plus ART EXHIBITION

Details in next Bulletin and elsewhere nearer the time.

WEEKDAYS IN LENT

MONDAYS 12 noon HOLY EUCHARIST
TUESDAYS 12 noon HOLY EUCHARIST & ADDRESS (followed by LENT LUNCH in the vicarage)
WEDNESDAYS 7.30p.m. HOLY EUCHARIST & ADDRESS (March 7th & 21st at HOLCOT)
FRIDAYS 7.45a.m. HOLY EUCHARIST
SATURDAYS 10.00a.m. HOLY EUCHARIST

FROM THE REGISTERS

HOLY BAPTISM
Sunday 21st January EVIE ROSE PADDISON 61 The Ashway
Sunday 11th February JESSICA & LUCY CARTER 41 The Ashway

HOLY BURIAL
Saturday 9th December JAMES JENNEY recently at Pytchley Court
Thursday 14th December FREDERICK JOHN TYRRELL 101 Northampton Road
Thursday 11th January BETSY ELLEN DENNIS 28 Newlands
Friday 26th January VALERIE ANN PARKER 38 The Knoll
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BRIXWORTH BADMINTON
CLUB

After much hard work, the club has recently
been awarded both the Sport England
clubmark and Badminton England silver club
accreditations. In essence, these awards
recognise that the club is well managed, a safe
environment for junior players and can
provide proper facilities for learning the sport
to people of all abilities and backgrounds. The
accreditation is reviewed annually.
As part of the award the club has introduced

junior coaching on Friday nights during
school term time. Anyone interested should
contact Tony Blackwell on 01788 822697 and
anyone wanting to know more about joining
the senior club should call Geoff Dawson on
882369 or Philip Imison on 01536 723182.

Red Lion Football Club
At present we are in third place in the Premier
table having won five, drawn
one & lost four games. Our aim is to finish in
the top four, which should enable us to enter
the National FA Sunday Cup
next season, if things go to plan.
We have reached the semi final of the NTFA
Goodliffe Cup & face Harpole in
February for a place at Sixfields. No fewer
than thirteen players have found the net so far
this campaign, with Craig Spraggons & Matt
Coleman leading the way with six each.

Ian Bandey

Brixworth Girls Under12’s F.C.
The club is currently on the look out for new
players to strengthen our squad
and enable us to enter the league next season.
If you are presently in Year 7 and want to train
with us, then come along to the Ashway
Playing Field on Saturday mornings from
10:00am or contact me on 882215.

Ian Bandey

DAVENTRY DISTRICT SPORTS
AWARDS 2006

In the last Bulletin, we reported that there
were 3 Brixworth finalists in different
categories for the Annual Daventry District
awards which were going to be announced
at a ceremony at the end of November
2006.
All the Brixworth finalists were successful:
Caitlin McClatchey was awarded
Sportswoman of the year.
Jack Rose was awarded Young Sportsman
of the year.
Natalie Reay was awarded Young
Sportswoman of the year.
Congratulations to all of them. 

BRIXWORTH GIRLS U14’s FOOTBALL CLUB

Back Row L to R: Sharon Hanson, (Manager/coach) Kate Hanson, Chelsea Lightfoot, Holly
Cromey, Imogen Aisbett, Louise Styvesent, Amy Whitehouse, Sally Valentine, Jamie Hames
(Assist coach)|
Front Row L to R: Hannah Richards, Hannah Valentine, Charlotte Reed, Millie Entwhistle,
Katie Elmore, Lucy Mister, Yuko Tsuda
Brixworth Girls U 14’s team is having their
best season in their history so far. They are
currently six points clear at the top of the
league and are through to the NTFA cup final
and the County Cup final. To add icing to the
cake, they are still in the league cup.
The girls have been together as a team for

over 4 years starting out as a 7 a side squad
and then progressing to 11 a side 3 seasons
ago. Year upon year they have improved and
are now being rewarded for their hard work.
The club and the parents have encouraged and

supported the girls, as we are currently the
only girl’s team in the village. Players come
mainly from Moulton and Guilsborough
schools catchment area but we are always
looking for anyone who is interested in
joining.
The girls are still without a sponsor so if

there is anyone out there who can assist us in
any way, we would be very happy to hear from
you.
Please contact Sharon Hanson on 882319

for any details.
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‘ALADDIN’AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Pantomime is a peculiarly British form of
entertainment. And entertainment is exactly
what Brixworth Drama Group delivered
recently, over five performances of Aladdin in
the village hall. 

From the dark opening where villain
Abanazer, played as a ham villain by Alec
Hodgson, plots world domination to the
spectacularly-set finale in the Emperor’s
palace, there is plenty of fun, humour, set-
piece entertainment, improvisation, and even
a little drama. We are transported to Widow
Twankey’s ‘High-Speed’ laundry in Peking,
where the classic dame, played with panache
and a great deal of skill by James Skeggs,
supervises the work-shy crew of scrubbers.
Elaine Musgrove, Heather Pool, Eileen Truby,
and Grasshopper the mangle operator, played
with increasing confidence by Dale Matthews
making his debut, threw the laundry about
with enthusiastic abandon. Enter the free
spirited son Aladdin, who dreams of riches
and the Princess in the palace. When Abanazer
tricks Aladdin into finding buried treasure and
seals him in a cave, surprise, Aladdin rubs an
old lamp and Puff!! – Flash!! - Bang!! - camp
genie Mike Culverhouse appears, adding a
well-judged comic touch to the role. 

The plot thickens. Aladdin meets the
Princess, and it’s not love, actually, at first
sight. However, this Aladdin had a play-like
element that allowed Amanda Pickering in the
title role and Nikki Roberts as the Princess to
grow closer, to the point that when they sing
‘Getting to know you’ the audience is moved
with them. Their relationship carries a script
that has some slow parts. Meanwhile there are
any number of delightful cameos, Robin
Armstrong as the incompetent detective Nick
Nick, Amanda Pilgrim as the Emperor’s
Vizier, and Ian Pilgrim as the yo-yo playing
emperor, also making an assured debut.

Then there’s the musical theatre. For the
first time, the cast was supported by a live
band, adding presence to the ensemble dance
numbers although unfortunately their big
sound masked the chorus singing. This apart,
everything worked – from marvellous
costumes, excellent make-up work, to great
sets and slick dance numbers and effects and

lighting that all worked well, the group overall
raised the level again. 

Sue I’Anson and Tony Farrow shared the
Directorial duties, Tony blowing the dust off
his trombone and occasionally hitting the right
note. ‘Twinkle fingers’ Andy Bransby led the
band from his keyboard. The lads in the band
had a great time and promised future support.
Behind the scenery and in front of house,
many volunteers and cast members worked
like Trojans to keep the audience watered and
the production on time. Well done to all.

Although the exact figure is not known, it’s
estimated that the group raised about £1600
for the chosen charities, Earl Mountbatten
Hospice and Helen and Douglas House. The
group would like to thank all the 500 who
attended or gave through the raffle.

The next production comprises two one act
plays, The Allotment, which will feature an all
female cast, and Last Panto in Little Grimley,
which should continue where last Tango left
off…. How about the left one, Margaret?
Performances will be on the evenings of 14-16
June.                                          Robin Pool
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BRIXWORTH JUNIOR FOOTBALL
CLUB

Brixworth Juniors under 10’s run two 7-a-side
mini soccer teams, the Lions and the Tigers,
in the Northampton and District Youth league
(locally known as the John Henry League).
The Lions play in the B league and the

Tigers play in the D league. Both teams had a
successful first half of the season narrowly
missing out on promotion from their
respective leagues at Christmas. The Lions
are also in the semi-final of the cup and
hoping to go all the way to the final at
Sixfields in May.
Home games are played at the Ashway

playing fields on Saturday mornings and the
squads train together at Moulton College on
Friday evenings.
New players (boys and girls) are always

welcome to join us and anyone interested,
should call any of the coaches on the contact
numbers below. To qualify to play for the
under 10’s this season, you need to be under
10 on the 31st August 2006.
Brixworth Juniors F.C. is a F.A. Charted

Standard club run by volunteers.
Under 10’s Contacts:
Tony Burwood: 07770 541158
Mike Bridges: 01604 881244
Jon Howarth: 01604 880148
Tony Proctor: 01604 880012

BRIXWORTH UNDER 16’S
FOOTBALL CLUB

Our season is continuing very well, having
now played fourteen games, won thirteen and
the team has 39 points. We are top of the
league by three points and have scored sixty
one goals, conceding just twelve. With ten
games left to play, the team is in a great
position to win the league.
Thanks again to Ray Bell and sons for

sponsoring our kit.

BRIXWORTH GOLF SOCIETY
2006 proved to be another successful golfing
year with high numbers playing at each
venue.
The presentation evening was held at

Kilworth Springs Golf club and Golfer of the
year was Nigel Rylance with Bill Waller as
runner up. The Captain’s Shield was
presented to Gordon Chiverton by Bob
Deeming. The George Clapton Memorial
trophy was won by Gordon Chiverton and the
Tim Moulds Jug was won by Andy Tebbutt.
The annual general meeting will be held on

Thursday 22nd March 2007 at 8.00pm at the
Sports pavilion, Brixworth. Everyone, new
and existing members, are welcome.
Venues for 2007 have been arranged for

13th April at Market Harborough; 8th June at
the Northampton Club; 10th August at
Whitefields and 6th October at Stoke Albany.
Anyone interested in joining, please ring

John Wilson on 01604 880490.


